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WELCOME TO THIS SPECIAL EDITION OF THE MILL HILL 

U3A NEWSLETTER, IN CELEBRATION OF NATIONAL U3A 

DAY 
 

In this, our 48
th
 Edition, we are celebrating National U3A Day, as 

well as the 5th anniversary of the official beginning of Mill Hill 

U3A. 
 

In it we feature ééééé... 
 

¶ National U3A Day; 

¶ Our Fifth Anniversary; 

¶ Our Chair tells us what MHU3A means to her; 

¶ Special contributions from members, showing their  

appreciation of the U3A movement and particularly some  

of our Groups: 

ß Photography; 

ß Poetry; 

ß Politics & Current Affairs; 

ß Book Appreciation; 

ß Interior Design; 

ß Opera & Music; 

ß German; 

ß Outings; 

ß Members on Their Own (MOTO); 

ß Travel; 

¶ More upcoming Zoom talks; 

¶ A new Pilates Group. 
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NATIONAL U3A DAYð2 JUNE 2021 
 

The very first national U3A day ï celebrating the learning, 

activity and fun that happens every day in U3As across the 

country ï takes place today. 
 

It is part of Volunteer Week and an opportunity to celebrate 

our activities, our contribution to the local community and the 

innovative ways members have responded to the restrictions 

under lockdown. 
 

Sue Stokes, U3A day Coordinator says, ñWe are so excited 

that from now on, every year, there will be a day dedicated to 

learning, staying active and having fun in your Third Age -  

We hope this day will help to challenge negative  

perceptions of older adults and will bring together all Third 

Agers in the community to learn about the contribution U3A 

makes to the quality of life for retired people. Even during the 

pandemic, U3As have kept in touch with members on  

various platforms and enabled them to safely continue to 

learn, be active and have funò. 
 

To mark this day of national activities to promote U3A to the 

public, on the following pages we have collected from our 

Mill Hill members contributions showing how they have  

appreciated membership of our community. 
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THE FIFTH ANNIVERSARY OF  
MILL HILL U3A 

 

Mill Hill U3A began its preliminary life on 12 November 

2015 when a meeting was held in Hartley Hall (HH) at 

which officials from U3A headquarters encouraged the 

200+ local residents who attended to set up our U3A;  

people were sought to join a óSteering Committeeô.  A  

further meeting of invited individuals was arranged in HH 

on 23 November 2015 at which the Steering Committee 

(SC) was formed under the Chairmanship of Gill Simon.  
 

It wasnôt until 25 February 2016 that a formal ójoining eventô 

took place in HH where people submitted a Membership  

Application Form and paid the annual subscription; they 

were also able to sign-up to the initially available Interest 

Groups at stalls set out around the Hall.  Demand was  

intense, with well over 300 people attending the packed 

Hall. 
 

The SC worked extremely hard over the following months,  

setting up the processes for registering new members,  

using the Beacon membership database, finding speakers 

for the Monthly Meetings in HH, starting a website (now in 

its third version) and beginning a Newsletter, as well as  

encouraging members to start new IGs.   
 

Over the intervening years MHU3A has grown steadily to 

its present membership of about 880 people, with 40+ IGs. 
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MESSAGE FROM OUR CHAIR, BARBARA LENTON 

chair@millhillU3A.co.uk 
 
 

What Mill Hill u3a means to me 
 
My membership of u3a is a gift to myself. I remember so vividly 
when the doors first opened for new members and the crowds 
flooded in. I had a sense then of something significant in the  
area. I was captivated by the concept of sharing skills and 
knowledge and learning together and soon found myself booked 
into so many exciting new groupsélaughter yoga, politics and 
current affairs, poetry, philosophy, trail walks and more. Each  
exciting, opening new doors into areas I hadnôt explored.  
 
Before long I had a sense that I was just too óbusyô and needed 
to re-evaluate. I realised that what I had gained was a whole 
new set of friends, community and sense of belonging.  
 
Thanks to some gentle encouragement from the dear, late, Jean 
Gillett, I took the plunge and offered to lead a group in  
Mindfulness. I created a 6-week course and now have a very 
special group of almost 100, many of whom continue to practice  
together in the drop-in sessions, for many years at my home and 
now via Zoom. Sharing food together after our sessions has  
enabled us to create a wonderful bond and a sense of trust and 
openness. I feel so privileged to have this community supporting 
me in my life and my meditation practice. 
 
Somewhat tentatively in December I took on the role of Chair 
and am staggered by how much I am learning and, once again, 
how supportive this community is. Together we can continue  
cultivating the seeds laid by the excellent founders, and facilitate 
the flourishing of our fabulous Mill Hill u3a.  
 
Thank you all for enriching my life. 
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In the following pages we present contributions that have 

come in for this special edition from members of  several of 

our more active Interest Groups, expressing their  

appreciation of  the U3A movement and our U3A particularly, 

and showing examples of what they do in their Groups.  We 

hope they inspire you, if you have not yet done so, to join a 

group and contribute. 

What being a member of MHU3A 

means to me.      
Elaine Clutterbuck, Digital Photography 

Group Coordinator. 
 

When I joined MHU3a around 4 years 

ago, after I retired, I was looking for  

somewhere I could practise and improve 

my schoolgirl French and perhaps pursue 

my hobby of photography. 

I was warmly welcomed by Jacqueline who hosted the French conversation 

group. Getting to know everyone and make new friends has been a delight,  

although my grammar remains dreadful, and the group are still wonderfully  

patient with my silly old brain that has forgotten so much! Zoom meetings have 

kept us going.  
 

I have taken photos since childhood, mainly wildlife and landscapes on holidays 

and of family. The photo group run by Gail was most interesting, with a variety 

of topics discussed at the monthly meetings, and often we met for photoshoot 

outings in between, bringing those photos to the next meeting. The group has 

introduced me to different genres, often taking me out of my comfort zone!  

Having the courage to ask people if I can take their photo is definitely one of 

those! Going out with others from our group, learning from each other and  

visiting all sorts of places around London make great days out, with coffee and I 

have also joined several other groups, so my diary post-retirement is never a 

blank or dull place!   

Membersô Contributions 
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Who could resist an afternoon with a coffee or something stronger(!) in The 
Three Hammers learning about science through the ages from our  
knowledgeable Science group leader Gary?  Or gathering in a circle to put the 
world to rights in the Politics group with Roger trying to keep the enthusiastic 
members in order, never an easy task!  

And Liz puts on an amazing variety of most in-
teresting and informative daytrips in London - 
arranging tours to places I never knew even 
existed. I take my camera and am often the 
one poor Liz has to chivvy to keep up with the 

But eventually my post retirement intention of having a few years of NOT being 
responsible for anyone or anything else soon failed! But it has been great fun to 
start to give back to MHU3a.  
 

Joining Victor in the ñprojection groupò setting up the projector and kit for the 
Hartley Hall monthly meetings has taught me a lot about computers and gaffer 
tape for trip hazards! And it means I get to jump the queue to get in and have a 
coffee! How amazing it has been that June has managed to arrange fortnightly 
zoom speakers to keep us entertained and to learn from during this last year. 
Three cheers for June! We are now looking towards this summer ï how on 
earth can we record and live-zoom hybrid talks? No idea, but I hope to help  
Victor trying to find out how! We are always learning! 
 

But then the big one ï Gail had run the photo group very successfully for 3 
years but felt it time to hand over the reins, and oh my goshéshe gave them to 
me! In the middle of Covid! Well, the u3a movement is all about learning,  
exploring and creating and I certainly have had to do that. Once again with  
wonderful help especially from Victor, Gerry and Cheryl it has been most  
rewarding to restart post Covid regular photo group meetings. We now have 
about 20 Mill Hill u3a members (and members of other u3a photo groups as far 
away as Salisbury, Cheddar, Hillingdon, Barnet and Essex!) regularly attending 
our (I hope!) interesting zoom lectures.  

Charterhouse  

Drapers Hall 
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Here are some examples of our work:  

We range from beginners to experts, mobile phone users to 
DSLRs and have fun being creative and taking photos we can be 
proud of!  
 

Take a look at the MHU3a website where I post some memberôs 
images taken for our monthly photoshoot topics.     
 

So I would encourage everyone to not only attend groups, but also 
to enjoy truly participating and volunteering to help run those 
groups. It can be fun! 



 

 

Mill Hill U3A ð Newsletter No. 48, 2 June 2021 Page no. 8 

 
 

 

Two poems from members of the Poetry Group: 
 

óGoldilockdownô (by Gloria Frances) 
 

ñGoldilocks was in lockdown with the three bears 

Everything of course had to be shared 

They all loved porridge so that was ok 

Delivery came every other day 

Baby bearôs chair and bed had to be mended 

Daddy bear was rather offended  

Mummy bear said it had to be done 

After all baby bear is nearly twenty one 

Goldilocks kept quiet about the misdeed 

Took herself off for a bit of a read 

Felt more like locked up with those grumpy bears three 

Food too hot, food too cold, food too lumpy 

Sheôd had her jab the bears had too 

Iôm off to the pub, and youôre booked in at the zoo!ò 

Membersô Contributions (cont.) 
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Seagulls' (by Melanie Watters) 
 

ñThe welcome wake up call that heralds a coastal holiday. 

their cry synonymous with lapping waves, rocky coves and salty air. 

These giant birds that inhabit air and shore 

Gliding elegantly as they soar on the breeze, 

Plodding clumsily as they walk on the land. 

After so long in lockdown a nautical break beckons 

and a makeshift lunch is  assembled. 

My picnic rug a blanket of giant pebbles worn flat by the sea, 

offering a coveted front row seat at the waves. 
 

The gentle roar of the ocean makes for calm reflections as the thick 

spray claws my hair 

and my bread unfolds 

oozing indulgently with soft sweet crabmeat, 

the colour of pink tourmaline 

the smell of the sea peppering every sublime bite like caviar. 
 

Then Shock !!! 

A crash from behind ! 

A swooping massive beak ,with arrow like precision, knocks my prize 

from my hand 

scattering my treasured coral, glistening juicy jewels like dead men's 

fingers . 
 

As the scavengers ravage 

I swing my arms around like flapping, demented wings 

and curse the seagull gang who have stolen my lunchò. 
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Roger Kemp leads the ñPOLITICS AND CURRENT  

AFFAIRS GROUPò 
 

ñWe have met since June 2016 on a monthly basis. We have all 

learned a lot by sparking off from each other. The  

meetings have always been lively and informative for all of us. 

The highlight was the neverïending Brexit story.  
 

Our first item at our very first meeting was the then  

forthcoming referendum on membership of the EU and the 

whole discussion snowballed over time through the  

machinations in Parliament, the intricacies of the EU  

institutions and forecasting what would happen. Through all this 

we never failed to come up with ideas and many members  

participated actively which made the Group a pleasure to lead.  
 

During COVID we moved from Hartley Hall to virtual Zoom 

meetings but we were still able to retain many members and we 

are still going strong.ò 

 

Membersô Contributions (cont.) 
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Liz Kettle has provided this impressive account of how 

the Book Appreciation Group has dealt with the  

strictures of lockdown: 
 

When the Book Appreciation group was initially launched 

way back in April 2016, looking at my records, I see that we 

met at The Three Hammers Pub. The remit was that  

members should give a short review of a book they have 

read and recommend. From there things could develop in 

different ways ï we could have a theme, branch out into live 

theatre and film ï connected to a book reviewed etc.  As I 

suggested in my invitation to the first meeting, the group was 

designed to be a communal effort, where all ideas were  

welcome. 
 

ñForward, forward let us range, 

Let the great world spin forever down 

The ringing grooves of changeò 

(Tennyson ï óLocksley Hallô) 
 

And I think that since then it has indeed done this. Owing to 

its popularity, and the generous hospitality of certain  

members, we soon broke into 2 groups each of which met in 

a private home for about an hour and a half once a month. 

Over a cup of tea, each meeting we heard about a number of 

different books- experiences were shared and friendships 

fostered in a lovely non-threatening environment- we all  

enjoyed ourselves enormously. 

Membersô Contributions (cont.) 
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Then the world changed! In January 2020 the first case of 

Covid 19 was discovered and from there things rapidly flew 

out of control. We held the book meetings in February and 

then in early March the virus started escalating. On 23rd 

March 2020 the first Lockdown was introduced and everyone 

was told to óStay at homeô! How were we going to respond? 

It was unthinkable that at the drop of a hat we just wouldnôt 

be able to communicate with each other. Then, as so often 

happens in adversity, things started to take shape. Bob very 

generously offered his brilliant computer skills to compile a 

regular on-line round robin ï and so the COVID Book  

Appreciation Newsletter was born.  
 

The aim was to provide a forum in which members could 

send in a book review, or a personal message or information 

on any interesting upcoming on-line book event etc, so that 

we would have the opportunity to connect to one another, 

despite the lack of actual meetings! We decided to publish it 

every 2 weeks, the first edition going out on Friday 3rd April 

2020. The introductory paragraphs are interesting as they 

give a chronology of the various stages we have passed 

through during this pandemic. Lockdown was eased on 10
th 

May and the phased reopening of schools began in early 

June ï it was thought that the national hibernation was  

ending! July and August saw some new local lockdowns, 

which caused growing concern, but conditions were not too 

onerous generally. In the Newsletter Introduction of 7
th
  

August we read: 
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óit appears we are still in a waiting period and no one  

really knows how things will play out- but: 

ñKeep calm and positive 

Remember 

The strongest of all warriors are these two- time and  

patienceò 

(Leo Tolstoy; óWar and Peaceô) 
 

By the 14
th
 newsletter on October 2

nd
 the uncertainty had  

increased and this little prayer by Michael Leunig, the  

Australian poet and writer, accompanied the introduction: 
 

ñThese circumstances will change 

This situation will pass! 
 

However, by the 18
th
 newsletter on 27

th
 November, I see I 

wrote: 
 

óThis one comes at an historic time ï the announcement 

of a vaccine to combat the virus. What a monumental 

feat to get to this stage and even more so to  

contemplate organisation the delivery and  

administration of this panacea worldwideô.  
 

By December 11
th 
we were up to the 19

th
 newsletter and the 

Introduction contained these lines, which I would like to  

reiterate: 
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óWe have been and still are living in very difficult and  

uncertain times and the commitment of every member of 

this group to making our little newsletter a success has 

been hugely appreciated. An enormous thank you to 

Bob too, for his patience and amazing computer skills ï 

without him the enterprise would have been doomedô. 
 

At Christmas the virus was once again rife and all travel 

plans were banned ï things were bad- we all had to óStay at 

homeô and another strict lockdown was imposed! Then the 

vaccine role out started in early January 2021 and gradually 

weôve turned the corner and a return to some sort of  

normality is happening. 
 

As I write we have just sent out our 29
th
 newsletter, which 

means that we have completed over 58 weeks under COVID 

restrictions. On June 21
st
 2021 all of these are to be lifted- 

yet how will we emerge? This remains to be seen! But on the 

positive side, we are aiming to start meeting once again in 

person as soon as it is feasible - the details still need to be 

confirmed though! If you are interested in joining one of 

these rejuvenated Book Appreciation Groups please do get 

in touch ï we would love to see you. 
 

ñI declare after all there is no enjoyment like reading! 

How much sooner one tires of anything than a book! 

When I have a house of my own, I shall be miserable 

If I do not have an excellent libraryò. 

(Jane Austen; óPride and Prejudiceô) 

Enjoy your reading! 
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WHAT THE MHU3A MEANS TO ME by LIZ DRISCOLL. 
 

For me, being a member of Mill Hill U3A has meant  

friendship, community, fun and learning. I belong to six  

Interest Groups and am a group leader of two. From  

gardening to exploring London, from Latin to Science, all have 

been a great way of meeting people and creating a feeling that 

we all belong to a local community. When you are older it isnôt 

easy to meet new people and make friendships, but this is  

exactly what the U3A has done: helped members to link-up 

with others who have similar interests and it has given us  

topics of conversation in common. It has also helped to break 

down the barriers which sadly often exists between people on 

their own and couplesé. it doesnôt matter which you are when 

you have a shared interest! 
 

The name says it all: it is ñThe University of the Third Ageò. An 

opportunity for older folk to keep their brains, as well as their 

bodies, active. Even though my memory is like a sieve, I really 

enjoy trying to learn. Be it an academic subject, a physical  

activity, mental well-being, or exploring, the U3A is stimulating. 

I should like to thank the many volunteers for their time and  

efforts; without them this marvellous organisation would not 

exist.  If you are reading this and are not involved, please think 

seriously about becoming a volunteer or about starting a new 

group: Cookery, Ancestry, Card games, Croquet, Teaching a 

language, Wine Appreciation, Lunch Clubsé.. there is no end 

of possible subjects!!! 

Membersô Contributions (cont.) 
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Membersô Contributions (cont.) 

 
ñWhat Mill Hill U3A means to usò by Hilary & Norman Schuman: 
 

¶ Friendship; 
 
¶ Learning new skills - i.e. mindfulness, reiki,  
photography, politics, etc; 

 
¶ The ability to dip in and out of various groups; 
 
¶ Listening to interesting speakers; 
 
¶ Going on trips either in the UK or abroad. 

 

 

 

  


